LAWRENCE COMMUNITY CHEST

October 29, 1941

To the University of Kansas Family of Faculty and Employees

Dear Generous Givers:

It is with a thrill of justifiable pride that I congratulate each one of you who gave to the second annual Lawrence Community Chest Drive. Your most generous response enabled the Mt. Oread contingent to go over the top with a big bang. This achievement is the second climactic year in succession for us. Solah!

You know the story of how we exceeded our quota last year with a total subscription of \$1554.50. The USO drive in Lawrence due to start this summer was postponed until fall. A ten per cent increase over our last year's quota was considered sufficient for the USO and the newly added K.U. Y.M.C.A. quota. This amount would make our drive objective on Mt. Oread a total of \$1709.95. To date we have received subscriptions totalling \$1962.40. The K.U. Y.W.C.A. on the Hill desired not to enter into the Community Chest budget plan.

No money was solicited or accepted from students. Only residents of the city of Lawrence and faculty and employees of the University were asked to give.

Many faculty members are still out of town and an opportunity will be given them to contribute before we make our final report to the Community Chest.

The stewardship of this fund is in good hands. Last year we raised more money than was necessary for the budget requirements. By consulting the green pamphlet on the aims and purposes of the Community Chest which was mailed to you, you will note that \$1704.56 was turned back into this year's budget from last year's over-subscribed quota (less \$1,000 emergency fund). An audit by an accountant will be made and published showing all expenditures from November 1, 1940, to November 1, 1941.

I have enjoyed giving my time to the Community Chest Drive, but like all labors of love, I sincerely hope that the chairmanship can be passed on to one of you. These successes could not have been possible without your prompt and generous giving. I pledge my full cooperation in retaining this unique distinction for our University family. I acknowledge with thanks the h lp that I have received from Dr. Nelson and Sergeant Kollender.

With deep appreciation, I am

Sincerply yours,

rman, University Committee

Lattronce Community Chost Drive.